		August 18th, 2020
The Non-Scheduled meeting of the Holiday Lake Rural Improvement Zone Trustees was held on August 18th, 2020. 

The meeting was called to order by Riz Trustee Brad Storm

Trustees present: Rick Happe, Dale Nelson, Tom Dvorsky, Todd Eiler, Brad Storm
Absent:
Visitor’s: Bruce Gienau, Rick Kriegel 


5052, 5053 & 5054 Echo Drive 
The RIZ trustees met at the request of Dennis Jones to come up with a solution of water coming off the road and going on to Bruce Gienau’s property. Three solutions were considered as follows: 1. Running the water into a ditch on the west side of Echo all the way down to Lakeshore and then into a ditch going West. 2. Sending the water across the road and down the ditch on the East side of Echo. 3. Creating a collection drain on the border between lot 54 and 53 and creating a ditch on the West side of Echo Dr to run the water to the collection point. The collection point would drain through 12-inch tile going approximately 144ft to the west on the property border between lot 54 & 53 directed towards the collection pond. The RIZ board unanimously selected option 3 as the best solution. Bruce Gienau agreed to allow RIZ to construct the collection point and tile on the property border.
A 40 ft culvert would be installed by RIZ for Lot 5054 providing the lot owner would pay in advance for the culvert. Rick Kriegel was asked to provide an estimate for the project. Brad Storm was to meet with the lot owners of 5054 to secure their approval. 

4161 & 4162 Sharon Drive
At the request of Dennis Jones, the trustees looked at the west ditch on Sharon Drive.
It was agreed by RIZ trustees to obtain an estimate to clean out approximately 260 ft of ditch. Lot 4161 required a culvert to be moved and reinstalled. A new culvert would be installed by RIZ for Lot 4162 providing the lot owner would pay in advance for the culvert. Rick Kriegel was asked to provide an estimate for the project.

2171 S Lakeshore Drive
At the request of Dennis Jones, the trustee looked at a Holiday Lake building permit to add a 40 ft culvert on Franklin Drive.  The trustees did not have a water drainage objection to the culvert.  It was agreed that parking safety issues/concerns was the responsibility of the Holiday Lake Board.

The Riz trustees will present these project request at the next meeting.  Project numbers will need to be awarded. 



_____________________________                         _________________________
President						Clerk	 

